
 

 
 

March 21, 2017 

 

 

Tim Adams  

International Registration Plan, Inc. 

4196 Merchant Plaza #225 

Lake Ridge, VA 22192 

 

Dear Mr. Adams, 

 

Wildfires in Texas, Kansas, and Oklahoma have created an emergency need for animal feed delivery.   Indiana, 

through the Department of Revenue, has granted a temporary emergency travel exemption to suspend 

International Registration Plan (IRP) and International Fuel Tax Agreement (IFTA) enforcement for vehicles 

traveling through Indiana from March 21st through April 8th to provide immediate aid, emergency response, 

recovery and support in Texas, Kansas and Oklahoma. 

 

The IFTA and IRP regulation emergency exemption is effective Tuesday, March 21, 2017 and will continue through 

Saturday, April 8, 2017.  Enforcement action will recommence April 9, 2017.  

For more information or questions regarding this exemption please contact the IRP Unit at (317) 615-7340 or IFTA at 

(317) 615-7345. 

Best regards, 

 

 
 

Adam Krupp, Commissioner 

Indiana Department of Revenue  

100 N. Senate Avenue 

Indianapolis, IN 46204-2253 

 

cc: Indiana State Police 

cc: Rex Steffey, Executive Director  

cc: Lonette Turner, IFTA Inc. 

 

 

“Equal Opportunity Employer” 


